

Telephone (603) 673-8855, ext. 213 Fax (603) 673-8136

TOWN OF BROOKLINE, NEW HAMPSHIRE SELECTBOARD

P.O. BOX 360 – 1 Main Street BROOKLINE, NH 03033-0360

Selectbourd@brookline.nh.us

http://www.brookline.nh.us

May 7, 2015

Mr. Jim Hartman Principal Land Specialist 8 Anngina Drive Enfield, CT 06082

Re: Surveying of Town Owned Land in Brookline, NH

Dear Jim:

We have been made aware of recent pipeline survey activity in the area of (and perhaps across) town-owned property.

We wanted to ensure that you are aware of written requests that were made to Mr. Allen Fore at Kinder Morgan in December 2014 from both the Brookline Conservation Commission and Selectboard denying access to survey the six parcels of town-owned land in the area of the proposed pipeline. These include lots B-7, B-68, B-12, B-36, B-14 and B-22.

We understand the Town's right to deny access for survey work may be open to legal interpretation, though we believe at this time we still retain that right. By way of this email, we are asking if Kinder Morgan is honoring our request regarding the six parcels.

Additionally, we ask for information on the type of survey work that Kinder Morgan has or would conduct on the parcels, so we can be aware of it. Please advise us of the approximate timing of any survey work, what form it would take (i.e., property boundary surveying, wetlands delineation), what equipment would be involved, and whether there would be any temporary construction of roads or digging in the ground as part of the work.

We look forward to your timely response.

Sincerely,

Darrell Philpot Chairman

cc: Brookline Conservation Commission

well Philysot